Ligonier Park Board Meeting – Monday February 18, 2019 6:00pm – Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

Board Members Present:

Brian Hite, Gary Byers, Kathy Hagen, Matt Kreager Administration: Mayor Fisel, Steve Clouse, Alan Duncan

Citizens: Rec Center members and citizens

The meeting was called to order by board president Brian Hite

The board approved the minutes for January. Motion by Hagen, second by Kreager. All ayes.

The board approved the December claims register for \$21,748.84.

Motion by Hagen, second by Kreager. All ayes.

The board approved the January claims register for \$25,374.85.

Motion by Byers, second by Hagen. All ayes.

Unfinished Business:

The board and Mayor Fisel discussed the qualifications for superintendent and posting the position on the IPRA web site. According to state law the Mayor will make the appointment with the boards approval.

Alan reported that the LED lights for the Rec Center are in and also that the security lights in the gym & lobby need replaced.

New Business:

Matt discussed revamping the Kenney Park entrance sign and landscaping. The discussion was tabled until next months meeting.

The board approved rehiring Sam Mullet at \$12 per hour and Kent Kraner at \$11 per hour for mowing this season. Motion by Byers, second by Hagen, All ayes.

The board tabled a discussion on bonus pay for Alan until they talk to the city clerk.

Alan informed the board that the new playground and walking track equipment are at the Woodlawn garage.

Other Business:

Programs:

Basketball has ended and awards given out.

The Winter Warm Up Sale was held on Saturday, February 16 with 45 vendors in attendance.

Youth Soccer registration will begin on March 4.

Goshen Health sponsored a free blood pressure check today with around 12 citizens attending.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40pm. Motion by Kreager second by Byers. All ayes.

President of Park Board

Brian Hite

Secretary of Park Board

Patti Nelson